
 
 
       
 
 
 
 
 
Healthy Baby: Manitoba Prenatal Benefit 3rd fl-332 Bannatyne Avenue                  TEL:    (204)  945-1301  

Winnipeg MB  R3A 0E2                   Toll Free:    1-888-848-0140  
                              FAX:     (204) 948-2303 

 
Date Letter Sent 
 
Applicant’s Name 
Full Address 
City, Province  Postal Code 
 
Dear Full Name of Applicant: 
 
Thank you for applying for the Healthy Baby: Manitoba Prenatal Benefit.  Your application 
has been assessed, and unfortunately you are not eligible for Prenatal Benefits based on 
your income.  
 
Prenatal benefits are based on net family income  on line 236 of the Notice of Assessment 
sent to you by Canada Customs and Revenue Agency.  Benefits are paid to applicants whose 
net family income was less than $32,000 in the last taxation year.  Your net family income 
in the last tax year was $Previous Net Family Income Amount.  If your current year income 
is less than $32,000, please call our office and ask if you might be assessed on your net 
family income for the current year. 
 
Please give us a call if you have any questions or want to talk to us about how your 
application was assessed.  For information on appealing this decision, please read the 
attached notice.   
 
Healthy Baby also offers friendly community drop-in and outreach support programs 
which you are welcome to attend.  They cover topics such as healthy eating during 
pregnancy, breastfeeding, and parenting, and include snacks and cooking activities.  Having 
extra support in pregnancy can be helpful, informative and fun.  Please call the number 
below or toll-free 1-888-848-0140 to find out where the closest Healthy Baby program is 
in your area.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Name of Service Worker (ServiceWorkerPhoneNumber) 
Healthy Baby: Manitoba Prenatal Benefit  


